



## MEDIA STATEMENT: For Immediate Release

## Joint Media Statement between the Minister of Cooperative Governance and Traditional Affairs and the Municipal Demarcation Board on the Demarcation processes

**Pretoria, 25 January 2013**- The Cooperative Governance and Traditional Affairs Minister, Mr Richard Baloyi held a meeting with the Municipal Demarcation Board this afternoon, Thursday 24th January 2013, to discuss matters relating to the proposed amalgamation of Metsimaholo and Ngwathe local municipalities, in the wake of the public protest which resulted in the loss of life and destruction of property in Zamdela.

The meeting noted and agreed that the Minister's public announcement to put the demarcation process on hold was in the interest of peace and stability in the area of Metsimaholo.

The Minister and the Board further agreed that the redetermination of municipal boundaries is an important process to ensure viability of municipalities, and that public consultation is very crucial to ensure integrity of the process. The Minister and the Board also urge all stakeholders to ensure that this matter is managed effectively to ensure that it serves the general interest of the affected communities, rather than narrow interest. Pursuant to this point, the parties have agreed to collaborate closely within their respective mandates to ensure a concerted effort towards the building of an effective and efficient local government system.

The Minister and the Board have agreed to identify similar cases (proposed amalgamations) that may exhibit potential for violent protests in other parts of the country in order for government to intervene.

The Board has reassured the Minister that the process was in full compliance with the law and beyond reproach. The meeting noted that the Minister has established a demarcation process review task team, which will assist the Minister to monitor and review the process discussed above. The Board will endeavour to cooperate fully with the Ministerial Task Team.

The Minister reaffirmed his confidence in the Municipal Demarcation Board's ability to discharge its mandate in accordance with applicable law.

Mr L Mahlangu

Chair: Municipal Demarcation Board

Issued by the Ministry of cooperative Governance and Traditional Affairs and MDB

Mr R Baloyi

Minister for Cooperative Governance

and Traditional Affairs

Statement is available on the following Websites

www.cogta.gov.za and www.demarcation.org.za

Contact Mr Mpho Lekgoro

Ms G Gumbi -Masilela

Chief of Staff

CEO

Cell 071 607 3081

073 240 8813